
 

 
               24 April 2023 

 
 

Dear Parents/Carers 
 

As you will be aware, Houlton School has high expectations with regard to pupils’ appearance 
and dress. We have noticed a small number of pupils that are not adhering to the Uniform and 
Standards of Appearance Policy.  
 
As a reminder, the policy states: 
 
"No decorative jewellery may be worn except for one small plain stud (no gemstones) earring per 
ear. Pupils are permitted to wear a watch but smart watches are not permitted. Rings, bracelets 
and necklaces are not permitted. Nose studs or facial jewellery of any kind are not 
permitted." 
 
Please ensure that your child is adhering to the expectations above and that they remove any 
jewellery that is not permitted prior to coming onto site each day. Please note that multiple ear 
piercing jewellery and nose piercing jewellery of any kind are not permitted. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
Miss Divver and Mrs Cunliffe 
Pupil Experience Leader Team 
 
 
 

 


